
TRANSPORTATION MASTER PLAN MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

COUNTY OF LENNOX AND ADDINGTON 

NOTICE OF COMMENCEMENT AND PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 
 

All personal information included in a submission – such as name, address, telephone number and property location – is collected, maintained and disclosed by the 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for the purpose of transparency and consultation. The information is collected under the authority of the 
Environmental Assessment Act or is collected and maintained for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the general public as described in s.37 of the 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FIPPA). Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public 
unless you request that your personal information remain confidential. For more information, please contact the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and 
Parks’ Freedom of Information and Privacy Coordinator at (416) 327-1434. 

PROJECT OVERVIEW 

The County of Lennox and Addington (County) is 
undertaking a review and update of the 2014 
Transportation Master Plan. This master plan will be a 
long-range plan to guide transportation planning and 
infrastructure needs to accommodate growth and 
development within Lennox and Addington for the next 20 
years.  

The Transportation Master Plan will consider: 

─ Current and future transportation network issues 
─ Capital project needs 
─ Road safety and speed management 
─ Site-specific traffic study needs 
─ Active travel 

MUNICIPAL CLASS EA PROCESS 
The study is being conducted in accordance with the 
requirements of Master Plan Approach #1 of the Municipal 
Class Environmental Assessment (October 2000, 
amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which is an approved 
process under the Environmental Assessment Act. This 
approach involves the preparation of a Master Plan document after Phases 1 and 2 of the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment process.  

WANT TO GET INVOLVED?  
We want to hear from you on what the future of transportation in Lennox and Addington should look like. Please complete 
our survey at https://lennox-addington.on.ca/newsroom/ and attend one of our public information centres to share your input: 

Tuesday, December 10, 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.    Thursday, December 12, 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.  

Tamworth Library      County of Lennox & Addington Courthouse 

1 Ottawa Street       97 Thomas Street East Committee Room, Upper Level 

Tamworth, ON K0K 3G0     Napanee, ON K7R 4B9  

 

The survey closes on January 17, 2025. For more information on the project please visit the project website at: 
https://lennox-addington.on.ca/newsroom/. 

On behalf of the County, please contact the project team at roadsandbridges@lennox-addington.on.ca if you would like to 
provide comments, request additional information, and/or be added to our project mailing list:  

Chris Wagar 
Director, Infrastructure Services 

County of Lennox and Addington 
T: 613-354-4883 Ext 3230 

Vanessa Skelton. P.Eng. 
Project Manager 

GHD 
T: 613 288 1727 

 
 
This Notice was first issued on November 28, 2024 
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